
 

Silvercrest Elementary PTA 
General Meeting Minutes  

January 26, 2023 
 
 

The General Meeting of the Silvercrest PTA was called to order on January 26, 2023 at 6:33 PM in the 
cafeteria at Silvercrest Elementary by President Melissa Henry. 
 
Stephanie Boehm, Secretary, was present to record minutes. A quorum was established. 
 
Dhara Mistry, 1st Vice President, led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
President Henry started off by wishing everyone a Happy New Year and welcoming everyone to the third 
General Meeting of the year. President Henry introduced herself and then introduced the other 
Executive Officers present for those who were attending their first meeting: Dhara Mistry as 1st Vice 
President Fundraising, Annette Wolff as 2nd Vice President Programs, Stephanie Boehm as Secretary, and 
Kelsey Tarpinian as Treasurer. 
 
Officer Reports 
 
Secretary’s Report, Stephanie Boehm: 
 
The minutes of the PTA General Meeting held on November 17, 2022 were distributed through the PTA 
website. Hearing no corrections, the minutes were approved as submitted. 
 
Treasurer’s Report, Kelsey Tarpinian: 
 
The Treasurer’s report from 11/14/2022 to 01/23/2023 showed: 
 
 Beginning Balance (11/14/2022) $ 51,931.45 
 Deposits $ 22,812.65 
 Expenditures $ 3,646.61 
 Escrow $ 40.50 
 Ending Balance (01/23/2023)    $ 71,097.49 
 
The balance held in escrow is for state and national dues. The report was filed for financial 
reconciliation. 
 
President’s Report, Melissa Henry: 
 
President Henry listed some year-to-date accomplishments: 
 

 The Seats & Feets drive was a huge success with 1,435 items donated to the district Swap Shop. 
 The Winter Wonderland Family Fun Night had a great turnout and was lots of fun. 
 The Reflections Art contest had many placing entries with a Reflections Celebration after the 

meeting to distribute awards. 
 The installation of the third playground structure was completed, which was the PTA’s Year End 

Gift to the school last year. 
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 The Kindness Card Project was a huge success with over 600 cards made and donated to Texas 
Children’s Hospital and the Ronald McDonald House. 

 
Calendar Dates 
 
President Henry directed attention to the handouts on the entry table and the calendar provided with 
the events and activities for the PTA and school through May 2023. 
 
District News 
 
President Henry shared noteworthy district news with the board, with topics including Rogers Middle 
School as a “Texas School to Watch”, Mr. Barcelona from Berry Miller Junior High being named Principal 
of the Year, PISD advancements in the Houston Livestock Show and Rodeo art competition, the PISD 
musical theater productions at PHS and Dawson HS, Silvercrest’s contributions to the January School 
Board Recognition Month, and the PISD Education Foundation’s upcoming gala on April 1. 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Spring Fundraiser (Apex Leadership Co.), Dhara Mistry, 1st Vice President:  
Ms. Mistry shared that the Executive Board’s recommendation for the Spring Fundraiser is an obstacle 
course interactive fundraiser with Apex Leadership Co. Ms. Mistry said the dates would be a two-week 
time frame from April 11-21 with a leadership theme and free shirts for the students. Ms. Mistry shared 
that the PTA would choose the obstacle course option, which would be an extra $1,000 premium option 
but would include multiple obstacle courses for the kids instead of just having a fun run. Ms. Mistry also 
shared that this would be a full-service option, which Apex providing a 2-3 person team to come to the 
school during the fundraising period and Apex also offered teacher givebacks and incentives, including 
10% for teacher wish list items (out of the PTA’s portion of 50%). Apex has a weather option to hold the 
event day indoors should there be inclement weather, and can bring back the obstacle course for the 
students to enjoy at a later date should that occur. Ms. Mistry said since the event is outdoors, parent 
volunteers and spectators are allowed to come. 
 
Reflections, Julie Riley, Arts in Education Chair:   
Ms. Riley reported that the Reflections Celebration is scheduled to be held after the meeting with 
awards and ice cream. Out of 16 entries total, 7 advanced to District and 2 of those entries advanced to 
State (results available after March 15). 
 
Ms. Riley also booked these upcoming performances for students: 
 Pre-K through 1st grade – Rhyme, Reason, and Shadow Puppetry presented by the Puppet Pizzazz 

via Young Audiences of Houston – scheduled for January 27, 2023 at 9am 
 3rd-4th grade – The Healthy Hip Hop Show presented by the FLY Dance Company via Young 

Audiences of Houston – scheduled for May 15, 2023 at 9am 
 All Grades – Don’t Let the Pigeon Drive the Bus! Presented by Main Street Theater – scheduled for 

February 8, 2023 at 8:10am and 9:15am 
 
Spring Family Fun Night, Patricia McLean, Family Fun Night Chair: 
Ms. Henry shared on behalf of Ms. McLean that the Spring Family Fun Night is scheduled for March 30, 
2023 from 5:30-7:30pm at the Silverlake Park with games and activities for the kids. 
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Spirit Night, Anna Rueda, Retail Partners and Spirit Nights Chair:   
Ms. Rueda reported that the PTA earned around $280 from Grace’s Pizza and Shakes, and around $630 
from Kendra Scott. Ms. Rueda said there will be at least one spirit night a month planned through the 
rest of the year. Ms. Rueda also shared that Amazon Smile is discontinuing their program, but the PTA 
still has loyalty programs through Randall’s and Box Tops. 
 
Community Outreach, Sarah Hawks, Community Outreach Chair: 
Ms. Henry shared on behalf of Ms. Hawks that the Seats & Feets drive collected and donated 1,435 
items to the district Swap Shop. Ms. Henry said that with the recent tornado affecting Pasadena ISD, 
Silvercrest may also be doing a drive to assist those neighboring schools with their immediate needs. 
 
Yearbook, Kim Booth, Yearbook Chair: 
Ms. Booth said that April 7, 2023 is the deadline to order yearbooks, and provided a QR code to Treering 
for purchasing or adding photos. Ms. Booth said two free pages are included and additional pages can 
be purchased for $.99 each. 
 
Field Day, Jaclyn Rios, Field Day Chair: 
Coach Titzman gave an update on behalf of the Field Day chairs and said Field Day is scheduled for 
March 10. Ms. Titzman said that a lot of the games were updated for this year, there are moonwalks 
booked, and the kids would even be able to climb on the rock wall in the gym. Ms. Henry added that 
parents will be able to spectate the outdoor events only and in the event of inclement weather, the 
alternate date for Field Day would be Friday, March 31. Volunteer sign-ups will go out closer to the date 
of the event. 
 
Ability Awareness, Erica Kelley, Ability Awareness Chair: 
Ms. Kelley reported that the Ability Awareness event is scheduled to take place March 22-23 during the 
students’ PE classes. Ms. Kelley said the event is to meant to help bring awareness to all the students 
about the various abilities at the school and show all that despite differences they are all very much the 
same. Ms. Kelley said there will be a volunteer sign up going out in February for volunteers needed at 
the stations. 
 
New Business  
 
Spring Fundraiser 2023 Vote 
 
Ms. Mistry said that the Executive Board met and made the recommendation to have Apex Leadership 
Co. provide a leadership lesson focused two-week fundraiser with 50%+ return to Silvercrest PTA, 
including a 10% teacher give-back opportunity, with $1000 expense for the obstacle courses to be taken 
out of the toal proceeds. Ms. Mistry said the fundraiser will run from April 11-21 with the obstacle 
course event occurring on Friday, April 21, 2023 with an alternate weather delay date that is to be 
determined. 
 
Ms. Mistry moved that the Silvercrest PTA sign a contract with Apex Leadership Co. provide the Spring 
2023 Fundraiser as outlined. The motion was seconded and carried. 
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PTA Bylaws and Standing Rules Committee 
 
Ms. Boehm reported that Melissa Henry, Stephanie Boehm, Sarah Hawks, and alternates Kimberly Booth 
and Julie Riley volunteered to serve on the Bylaws and Standing Rules Review Committee. Ms. Boehm 
moved to accept the committee appointment of the Bylaws and Standing Rules Review Committee. The 
motion was seconded and carried. 
 
Ms. Henry said that after meeting and reviewing any changes or updates needed, the committee will 
present any proposed changes for voting at the next General Meeting. Ms. Henry asked the minutes to 
reflect that notice was given for updating and amending the bylaws and standing rules. 
 
Budget Amendments 
 
Ms. Henry directed attention to the handouts to review the budget amendments proposed by the 
Budget and Finance Committee. The Budget and Finance Committee, consisting of Kelsey Tarpinian, 
Melissa Henry, Stephanie Boehm, Annette Wolff, Judith Leal, and Jaclyn Rios met on December 2, 2022 
to discuss adjustments to the 2022-2023 PTA budget. 
 
Ms. Tarpinian, Treasurer, reviewed the proposed amendments (see attachment). Ms. Tarpinian said that 
with the proposed changes, it would bring the budget from a net year end total of $6,450.32 to a net 
year end total of $5,267.58. 
 
Ms. Tarpinian moved to adopt the proposed Budget and Finance Committee amendment 
recommendations as stated into the approved budget for the rest of the 2022-2023 year. The motion 
was seconded and carried. 
 
Year End Gift to the School 
 
Ms. Henry said many digital subscriptions to learning apps are no longer supported by the district and 
teachers have come to rely on some of these apps and have integrated them into their weekly lessons 
and curriculums. Ms. Henry said as a result, the Silvercrest PTA was asked if it would be possible to 
provide the funds for the yearlong digital subscription for the Learning A-Z Razz Kids reading app which 
is currently used by kindergarten through 2nd grades and set to expire in February. Ms. Henry reported 
that the Executive Board discussed and reviewed the quote and made the recommendation to take 
$2,304 from the “Year-End Gift to School 2022-2023” budget line item to pay for the Razz Kids 
subscription now as an early gift to allow the current subscription to go uninterrupted. 
 
Ms. Tarpinian moved to accept the Executive Board’s recommendation to pay for the Learning A-Z Razz 
Kids subscription in the amount of $2,304 from the “Year-End Gift to School 2022-2023” budget line 
item. The motion was seconded and carried unanimously. 
 
Nominating Committee 
 
Ms. Henry announced that there will be an appointment of members for the Nominating Committee. 
The committee will consist of 3 members and 2 alternates and those members will be responsible for 
looking for individuals to fill the elected officer positions for the 2023-2024 school year. Ms. Henry 
agreed to return as President and Ms. Tarpinian agreed to return as Treasurer. Open positions include 
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1st Vice President – Fundraising, 2nd Vice President – Programs, and Secretary. Election of officers will 
take place at the General Meeting on March 23. 
 
Ms. Wolff read the relevant sections of the bylaws regarding the Nominating Committee to familiarize 
those in attendance with the eligibility of Nominating Committee members and their duties. 
 
Kelly Anderson, Kelsey Tarpinian, Shannon Farrimond, Anna Rueda, and Stacie Muras volunteered to be 
on the Nominating Committee. Ms. Wolff moved to accept the appointment of the 2023-2024 
Nominating Committee as slated. The motion was seconded and carried. 
 
Announcements 
 
Ms. Henry made announcements including reminding all of their Texas PTA Membership Perks, 
upcoming calendar events (see attachments, including the General Membership Meeting, 100th Day of 
School, Valentine’s class parties, and closed campus days), the upcoming vote for the PISD District 
Calendar for the 2023-2024 school year, and the dates for the next board meeting and general meeting. 
Ms. Henry also asked all to check the lost and found racks and cabinet located in the front hallway and 
claim anything; the lost and found is scheduled to be cleared out. 
 
Principal Announcements, Stacie Muras 
 
Ms. Muras thanked the PTA for the December luncheon and door prizes and the cookies in January. Ms. 
Muras said she is looking forward to the upcoming Multicultural Night on February 23 with 18 countries 
represented, 4 food trucks, and performances on stage. 
 
Adjournment 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:13 PM.  
 
 
Stephanie Boehm, Secretary 
Approved as submitted, March 9, 2023 
 


























